Saint Joseph Parish Council meeting minutes —Tuesday, November 6, 2018
Meeting was called to order by Patti at 7:00 pm.
Present: Patti Behrens, John Sherrer, Brian Timmerman, Les Skertchly, Gerry Ruplinger, Laura Leigh, Terry Dickenson, Gina Petry, Jamey Siegert & Father Dave
Absent: Jason Oswald and Theresa Slein
Father opened with a prayer.
John made the motion to accept the September meeting minutes and this was seconded by Jamey.  Motion was accepted by all. 
The Building and Grounds Committee meeting was discussed.  The skylight in the church is still leaking.  They have fixed the railings on the back side of the building.
The Finance Committee meeting was discussed.  With the help of Patti and MaryAnn Ivey, Theresa was able to get finish out the 2018 fiscal year.  All reports were sent into the diocese.  All 2018 parishioners’ donations have been entered and is up-to-date as well.  We will be getting a fiscal year report in December as the Finance committee is meeting in later November. 
Renovation update from Gina.  The painting in the hall has been completed.  The floor installation will be starting November 12.  There will be another mailing that will go out to all the families that haven’t made a donation.  There has been no response from Subzero for our new fridge.  Jamey will be doing a follow-up with them as he has a friend who works there.  We are $12,000 short of our goal for phase 1 of the renovation. Gina was asking for suggestions on how to get more money to help cover some costs.  Terry made the motion for the parish to cover the costs needed for finishing the paint, floor and new chairs.  Seconded by Patti. All in favor and motion passed. Brian brought up the refund money from our priests for the future campaign. Terry made the motion to use that rebate money coming in with a second by Gina.  All in favor and motion approved.   Fr Dave brought up there will be money coming from his bus trip.  Jerry made the motion to use that money as well.  It was seconded by Patti and in favor and motion passed.
The parish is still waiting for Charter and Dimax to get up and running in our building. 
Fr Dave provided an update on his bus trip coming up.  So far there are 46 signed up to go.   The parish will be getting a rebate for every 20 people that go. The service he is working with is really good about giving some money back and really easy to work with.  Gina brought up that a parishioner suggested about having chairs in the back of church.  These would be for those who wish to receive communion there and not walk up.   The possibility of having chairs like Milton.  Fr will check with his connection in Madison for used Office Furniture.  Jamey also brought up Office Pro in Janesville is a good place as well to check out.  Laura brought up her husband does renovation work and might be able to come up with some furniture as well. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Patti informed the council that James Debilzen will no longer be on the parish council.   We will need to elect a new Vice Chair for our council.  Patti nominated Jerry.  Jerry accepted and all approved. 
Father concluded the meeting with a prayer.  
Les made the motion to adjourn and this was seconded by Laura.  Meeting closed at 8:00 pm.


